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Rikka by Professor Kanrai Iguchi
(Spring 2002  Special Visiting Professor)
 Displayed in the San Francisco Office

San Francisco Office Window
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The Ikenobo Ikebana Society of San Francisco office opened
on February 18, 1968. (The name was officially changed to the
Ikenobo Ikebana Society of America on September 13, 1978.)
Professor Muneo Nakamura (d. 2009) was the first Visiting
Professor.  The tradition consisting of having members display
their arrangements in the show windows of the San Francisco
office has been followed
since its establishment.
Each Saturday morning
teacher members
change the
arrangements. In
conjunction with the
anniversary several
activities were held.
These included an
exhibition by visiting
professors from 2004–
2009, the chapter
president’s

conference,  demonstration by
all attending previous visiting
Professors,  celebration

banquet, and workshops. Headmaster Sen’ei Ikenobo was in
attendance. Also attending was Masafumi Ikenobo, the newly
appointed general director of the Ikenobo Ikebana Society of America,
and Nobu Kurashige, the newly appointed manager.

Ikenobo Ikebana Society of America
Celebrates 42nd Anniversary in San Francisco

Shimputai Shoka by Professor Yasafumi Sasayama
(Fall 2002  Special Visiting Professor)
Displayed in the San Francisco Office

Professor Manabu Noda critiques Gunji Sensei’s rikka as
Maribeth Price looks on



Arrangements - clockwise from upper left:
Yoshiko Kobayashi  - Rikka
Masafumi Ishiwata – Rikka
Noriyoshi Shimazu
Yuko Sato – Freestyle
Noriko Obata  with her Rikka
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Special Visiting Professors 2004 - 2009

2009 ………………2008…………………2007…2006………2005………….2004…….2003…2002……….2001



2001…1998…1997…….1996……1995..1994…1993……1992…………1991…….1990…1989…1988…1987..

Clockwise from upper
left:
Shinichi Shimizu with
his Rikka
Katsuhito Kurata –
Rikka
Keiko Hori – Rikka
Midori Katoh – Rikka
Mitsumasa Toyoda-
Shoka

Special Visiting Professors 2004 - 2009
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1987..1986….1985……1984…1983…1982…………1979……………1972…1969…….1968

Special Visiting Professors 2004 - 2009
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Above: Hekiha Kato – Rikka
Right: Haruka Nishida with his Rikka
Below: Atsumasa Miura with his Rikka
Below Right : Koji Furakawa - Rikka



Carol Lyke
September 7, 1941 – January 30, 2010

Remembering Carol…
You probably remember Carol as
the treasurer of our Prairie Chapter,
but did you know that she had a
master’s degree in music
education, that she taught in
Germany for seven years, was an
avid ice-skater, and recently
became a master gardener? Besides
volunteering her time for our group
she gave practically full-time to
WILL. Always smiling, always
willing to help out, and always
gracious. It is with great sadness
that we acknowledge her untimely
passing.
It is known that in ikebana your
arrangement reflects who you are.
Carol’s arrangements are lovely,
natural, and unpretentious.  We
will miss you Carol and are
honored to have been able to
arrange flowers together.

2010 Calendar – Save the Dates
February 13 – shoka isshuike workshop
March 13,  - shoka nishuike workshop
April 3 -  freestyle workshop, annual meeting, vase sale
April 30, May 1 – Special Visiting Professor workshop
April 30 -  shimputai rikka
May 1 – shimputai shoka, freestyle
June 12 – shoka sanshuike
July 10 – shofutai rikka

In This Newsletter
This newsletter has RSVP forms for the first three workshops of the year. Please to not
hesitate to contact Jeanne if you do not know what to bring, need to borrow a vase or kenzan,
or have any questions.You will not want to miss the April meeting. A fun and different type
of freestyle class is planned, along with a VASE SALE! (direct from Japan.)
Also included is your membership renewal form. It must be returned by March 15 in order to
be able to receive the 2011 calendar and Hana no Arukaruto magazine. Please take time to
send in your renewal right away.
The next newsletter will have information and RSVP forms for the Special Visiting Professor
workshops and the June and July regular workshops.
The cover photo is from the Japanese Garden at Golden Gate Park in San Francisco.



Illinois Prairie Chapter  Winter / Spring 2010 Workshop Reservation  Forms

All workshops will be held at Japan House. Questions? Contact Jeanne Holy at 217-637-5221
or  email to jholy@shout.net . Please return forms, checks and written correspondence to:
Jeanne Holy, c/o Illinois Prairie Chapter,  2303 Seaton Ct., Champaign, IL  61821

February 13, 2010  - Shoka Isshu-ike  (RSVP by Feb. 10 – due to the late newsletter please call or email)

Name: ____________________________

(   ) Member : $15  (   ) Guest : $25

March 6, 2010 Shoka Nishu-ike   (Reservations due by March 3, 2010)

Name: ____________________________

(   )  Member:  $15  (   ) Guest: $25

April 3, 2010– Freestyle,  Annual Meeting, and Vase sale (Reservations due by April 1, 2010)

Name: ____________________________

(   )  Member:  $10 (   ) Guest: $20

Illinois Prairie Chapter 2010 Annual Membership / Mailing list  Application

Name: ____________________________________________    Ikenobo Rank:____________

Street Address: _______________________________________________________________

City State ZIP: _______________________________________________________________

Phone No : ____________________________ Email: ________________________________

Check all that apply
(   )  Regular Member : $44 or (   )   Teacher Member :$49 $_______
(   )  Printed Newsletter: $15  and/or (   )   Email Newsletter: free $_______
(   )  75+ local dues waiver (credit $19) $_______

9:30 am  - 12:00 pm
Floral materials will be provided. Please bring a
shoka style container, gravel and kenzan.

9:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Note special starting time. Please provide your
own floral materials for this workshop. Bring one
or more containers to use, or share.

9:30 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.
Floral materials will be provided. Please bring a
shoka style container, gravel and kenzan.


